
FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 18 SEPTEMBER 2007 

FGP2007.09.18 

At a Meeting of the FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE of 
COLEHILL PARISH COUNCIL held at the MEMORIAL HALL on 
18 SEPTEMBER 2007. 
 
PRESENT 
Cllrs Keith Baker, John Bell, Susan Davies, Coirin Duff, Tony Holloway, 

Joe Kingsmill, David Packer, Mike Bartlett (Rota Member). 
 
In the absence of the Chairman and Vice Chairman it was proposed and seconded that 
Cllr Keith Baker be Chairman for this meeting. 
 
APOLOGIES 
Cllrs Peter Finney, John Gooch, KD Johnson. 
 
203.07 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations. 
 

204.07 MINUTES 
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 21 August, having been circulated, were 
taken as read, confirmed and signed. 
 

205.07 LAND MANAGEMENT SUB-COMMITTEE 
The report of the meeting held on 3 July was submitted and appears as 
Appendix 1 to these Minutes. 
 
RESOLVED that the report be approved and adopted. 
 

206.07 APPLICATIONS FOR GRANTS AND DONATIONS 
To note that an advert had been placed on the notice boards inviting local 
organisations to apply for a grant or donation by 16 October 2007. 
 
NOTED. 
 

207.07 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 
RESOLVED that the accounts listed at Appendix 2 be passed for payment 
and cheques drawn accordingly. 
 

208.07 ITEMS FOR REPORT OR FUTURE AGENDA 
Dorset Association of Parish and Town Councils had recently advised that 
the National Joint Council for Local Government Services car allowance 
rates had increased to 40.5p per mile.  The Council had increased the rate 
from 40p to 40.5p in June 2007.  However, if mileage is paid at 40p per mile 
there are no tax implications.  Further investigations had shown that EDDC’s 
mileage rate had remained at 40p per mile.  This item to be discussed at the 
next Finance and General Purposes Committee on 30 October 2007. 

 
The Meeting ended at 20.25 hrs. 
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